
 

Eye dilation sex specific but not sexually
explicit, study finds
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People's eyes dilate when they are looking at people they find sexually
appealing—but new research from the University of Kent suggests that
their response does not depend on whether the person being viewed is
naked or clothed.
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Researchers from the University's School of Psychology studied whether
a stronger dilation for the preferred sex is produced when participants
viewed images depicting higher levels of sexual explicitness compared to
images low on sexual explicitness.

Using eye-tracking technology in combination with highly controlled
stimuli, the team found that pupillary responses to images of men and 
women appeared to be sex-specific but not sensitive to the sexual
explicitness of the image.

Researcher Dr Janice Attard-Johnson said: "We found that changes in 
pupil size when viewing images of men and women corresponded with
participants' self-reported sexual orientation.

"This meant that in heterosexual men and women, dilation occurred
during the viewing of opposite-sex people, but that these responses were
comparable when participants viewed both naked and dressed targets.

"Our findings suggest that pupillary responses provide a sex-specific
measure that is sensitive to both sexually explicit and non-sexually
explicit content."

Other research indicates that naked pictures of people elicit stronger
signs of arousal than dressed images when this is measured using other
physiological reactions, such as genital responses.

But researchers found this was not the case with pupillary responses, and
suggest it is possible that a change in pupil size is elicited with lower
levels of sexual arousal than is necessary for other physiological
measures.

The research report, entitled Sex-specific but not sexually explicit:
pupillary responses to dressed and naked adults, is published in the Royal
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Society Open Science journal. Its authors are Dr Attard-Johnson and Dr
Markus Bindemann.

  More information: Sex-Specific but not Sexually Explicit: Pupillary
Responses to Dressed and Naked Adults, Royal Society Open Science, 
rsos.royalsocietypublishing.or … /10.1098/rsos.160963
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